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Banknotes in Hong Kong:
2002 Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region
Government ten-dollar note

On 1 July 2002, the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region
Government issued a banknote for
the first time.  The abstract design of
this ten-dollar banknote combines
the elements of modern architecture
in Hong Kong with Chinese festive
and cultural activities.

The main colour of earlier ten-dollar
notes in Hong Kong was green and
these notes were about the size of a
crab.  They were therefore
affectionately known as “green
crabs” in the local community.
“Green crabs” were often used for
lai sees – gifts of money given in red
envelopes at Chinese New Year.

Issuance of ten-dollar notes in Hong
Kong had ceased since 1995.
However, a new ten-dollar note was
introduced in 2002 in response to
popular demand.  With its mauve,
purple, blue and yellow design, this
new ten-dollar note has quickly earned
itself a nickname of “colourful crab”.
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The front and back of the 2002
ten-dollar note.
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